REGULAR meeting of the Board of Public Works was held on Thursday, December 19, 2013, ​​​at 4:00 p.m. in the Mayor’s Conference Room of City Hall.
PRESENT:  Mayor Shawn D. Hogan, Commissioner Stan Hill, Water Pollution Control Plant Chief Operator Richard Dunning, Water Treatment Plant Chief Operator Lenny Fucci, Public Works Assistant Superintendent Mitch Cornish, City Clerk Barbara Perrott and Steve Metzger from Labella.
AND FROM THE MEDIA: Jeff Cole, Evening Tribune and Billy Murphy, WLEA
ABSENT:  Commissioner Joe Bob
By
Hill/Hogan
RESOVLED, that the minutes of the last meeting held 11/21/13, be approved as read.

Carried - Ayes all ( X )
By 
Hill/Hogan
RESOVLED, that the Reports of Department Heads be approved and ordered filed.

Carried - Ayes all ( X )
By 
Hill/Hogan
RESOLVED, that claims in the amount of $260,798.48 be approved and paid as audited.

Carried - Ayes all (X)
MISCELLANEOUS: 
Mayor Hogan announced that the City has been awarded $630,000 through the State Economic Development Council for the work at the Water Pollution Control Plant.  $600,000 will go towards the improvements and $30,000 will be used for an Engineering Study on the improvements.
Mitch Cornish asked that City residents remove their vehicles from the streets after heavy snowfalls to allow for snow plowing.

By
Hill/Hogan
RESOLVED, that this meeting adjourn at 4:12 p.m.
Carried - Ayes all ( X )
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